
 

Monkton PS and EYC Newsletter 
December 2023 
As we approach the end of a wonderful year at Monkton PS / EYC, we are delighted to share all the 

Christmas activities and events in this December newsletter! Our school is buzzing with festive spirit 

already and we can't wait to celebrate together.  

December is going to be a very busy month.  We are looking forward to many events over the next few 

weeks including our Christmas Fayre, the P1/P2 Nativity, EYC Christmas Show, Christmas lunch and 

Christmas parties.  The EYC will be going to the cinema to watch 'Wish' and all P1-7 to see the 

'Cinderella' pantomime.  Please see the dates section below for details and ensure that you have all 

relevant dates in your diary. 

Pupils and staff can wear their Christmas attire throughout the month of December but there is no need 

for them to wear these every day nor to go out and buy multiple items to wear.  If your child does not 

have a Christmas jumper, we do have a supply of pre loved jumpers and t-shirts that the Parent Council 

have organised in the main foyer, that they (or you) are welcome to come down and pick from to wear.  

We have unfortunately been hit with Winter Illnesses already (see NHS flier included) which has affected 

some of our pupils and staff.  Please bear with us if we take longer than usual to get back in touch as we 

cover staff absences and we try to keep as much continuity and consistency for pupils as we can. We 

continue to promote regular handwashing with the EYC and school to try to minimise the risk or the 

spread of infection. 

If we can support in any way, please do not hesitate to get in touch.  As always, we are here to help.  

Hope that you all have a great Christmas and New Year when it comes!  

Mrs Miller  

Head Teacher 



In This Newsletter 

 

 

This monthly newsletter has lots of information about the school and the EYC including: 

• Updates 

• Dates for your diary 

• Community Noticeboard 

• Communication 

• Contact Us 



Updates (UNCRC Article 17) 

 

This section contains important updates and information.  

Living in Monkton event 

 

Thank you to those who were able to hand in donations for the raffle that the P7 pupils ran at the Living 

in Monkton event on the 12th November.  We raised £239.69  between the raffle and the Guess the 

number of sweets in the jar.  This money has been used to subsidise the P7 leavers hoodies and the rest 

has gone into the school  / EYC funds. Thank you to the Monkton Community Council for allowing us to 

run the raffle this year and for letting us keep the proceeds. Thank you to all the P7 pupils and Miss Foy 

for their hard work in raising this money. 

Children in Need 



 

Our children and staff  raised £203.80 for Children in Need on Friday 17th November by wearing pyjamas 

or dressing down for the day.   

 

Night Before Christmas Campaign  (UNCRC Articles 18, 26, 27 and 31) 

Thank you to all those who managed to send in donations for this campaign.  They will be collected by 

the charity next week. 

If anyone is struggling for presents this year or is aware of a family who may be, please fill out the 

following link by Monday 4th December 2023 -  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=oyzTzM4Wj0KVQTctawUZKceaglDV-KJIl67h-

ip2oDpUMTM5VjlBTTdZR0JIRlVUM0U0M1pYOEMzWS4u  and we will make a direct, anonymous 

referral to the charity. This will be treated in the strictest confidence. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=oyzTzM4Wj0KVQTctawUZKceaglDV-KJIl67h-ip2oDpUMTM5VjlBTTdZR0JIRlVUM0U0M1pYOEMzWS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=oyzTzM4Wj0KVQTctawUZKceaglDV-KJIl67h-ip2oDpUMTM5VjlBTTdZR0JIRlVUM0U0M1pYOEMzWS4u


 

Health and Safety Reminder drop off / pick up 

Children should not ride their bikes or scooters in the playground.  They should disembark when they 

arrive at the gate in the morning and walk with their bike / scooter to the bike shed,  The playground and 

main gate is very congested especially at pick up times at 3pm when our pupils leave via the main 

playground / gate.  Once you pick your child up from the EYC / P1 and are waiting for an older sibling, 

please ensure that your child does not use their bike or scooter in the main playground.  Please ensure 

that they stay beside you and do not cycle / scoot until they exit the main gates.  Thank you! 

 

Playground Charter 

We value the importance of fostering a positive and inclusive environment for all pupils, ensuring that 

everyone can enjoy their time in the playground safely.  Recently, some children have not being following 

our playground charter and not keeping others safe by playing games which are too rough, using 

inappropriate language and not always following adult instructions.  We are asking for your help in 

reinforcing this charter with your child(ren).  Please take the time to read this charter with them and 

remind them of their responsibilities - thank you! 

While we encourage physical activity and team sports, it has come to our attention that there have been 

some concerns related to football play including rough play, inappropriate language and over 

competitiveness.  The school assistant who supervises the football will monitor health and safety 

conduct closely and if children are not following the rules, then this may result in them missing their next 

football session(s). We ask for your support in to reinforce this message.  Thank you. 



 

Child Protection (UNCRC Articles 19, 20 and 24) 

The safety and wellbeing of  children at Monkton Primary School and Early Years Centre is our upmost 

priority.  If you have any concerns about a child protection matter,  please contact the school to make an 

appointment with our Child Protection Coordinators  -  Mrs Miller (EYC - P3) or Mrs Ramsay (P4-7).  

Our Child Protection Guidelines can be found on the school / EYC website.  

South Ayrshire Council are supporting Child Protection Scotland’s new ‘It’s Okay to Ask’ campaign, 

encouraging any parent or carer who is struggling to look after their children, to ask for help before 

reaching crisis point. Please see below for more details  - 

https://www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk/article/60746/It-s-Okay-to-Ask-New-Cost-of-Living-campaign-

launches-in-South-Ayrshire 

 

The National Autistic Society Scotland and Carers Scotland are working together to develop a 

programme of support for parent carers of autistic children and young people, called ‘Growing Up’. 

‘Growing Up’ aims to empower unpaid carers in Ayrshire to make more informed decisions, access the 

right support, advocate for themselves and their autistic young person and connect to valuable peer 

support. There will also be workshops for education, health and care professionals.   

  

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/sa/public/monktonpsandeyc/uploads/sites/11647/2023/11/30104307/Child-Protection-Guidelines-2023-24.pdf
https://www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk/article/60746/It-s-Okay-to-Ask-New-Cost-of-Living-campaign-launches-in-South-Ayrshire
https://www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk/article/60746/It-s-Okay-to-Ask-New-Cost-of-Living-campaign-launches-in-South-Ayrshire


We want to engage with you as parent carers as we develop this programme, so it is shaped around your 

needs. We have drafted a short questionnaire, which we would be grateful if you could complete. It 

should only take a few minutes. 

  

Access the survey here: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/GrowingUp 

  

We really value your views and input, thank you.  

  

The National Autistic Society and Carers Scotland  

 

Christmas Cards 

Many families now choose not to send Christmas cards but if your child(ren) wants to write Christmas 

cards for their friends in the school / EYC, we ask that they write first names and class on the cards and 

that all cards are posted into the red postbox in the main foyer of the school (outside the main office).  

They will then be sorted and delivered by P7 pupils to the relevant classrooms.  This will minimise any 

disruption to learning and routines throughout the day.  Thanks for your cooperation with this. 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.surveymonkey.co.uk%2fr%2fGrowingUp&c=E,1,RNELZsDLtVEONY4NGlyQBQ4HQtrPcdtj33qkl6RhnOivRbJXNYBFRXqQYD8p-EvHJoHsgw8TODcgVsFAlOx2Fv0S54uT22khGsEQg4qnItbmT3sn3H2G2XO48g,,&typo=1


Dates for your diary (UNCRC Articles 28, 29 and 31) 

 

From Friday 1st December 2023 for the whole month - children and staff can wear Christmas jumpers / 

clothing to school / EYC 

Friday 1st December 2023  - P7 pupils to ChristMaths event at Prestwick academy in afternoon 

PC Guess the Reindeer's birthday competition to start going round classes - £1 per guess.  Winner 

announced at Fayre next Friday. 

Wednesday 6th December 2023  - P7 Christmas Disco at Prestwick Academy 6-7:30pm                                                                                                                                            

Friday 8th December 2023 - Christmas Fayre 1:30-2:30pm - parents welcome. P3-7 classes singing at 

approx. 1;30-1:40pm. Parent Council are running a Santa's Grotto  in the Sensory Room - if you have 

booked, you will receive an allocated time for this. 

Tuesday 12th December 2023  - P1 and P2 Nativity 9:30am (2 tickets per child)  - letter with details to 

follow.                                                                                                 EYC Christmas Performance then Stay and 

Play 2pm 

Wednesday 13th December 2023 - EYC Trip to Cinema 

Thursday 14th December 2023  - EYC and School Christmas Lunch 

Friday 15th December 2023  - Cash for Kids - Christmas Jumper Day. Wear a jumper and bring a donation 

if you wish.                                    P1 Christmas Party (pm) - children can come dressed in party clothes or 

bring their clothes in a bag to change into at lunch time. 

Sunday 17th December 2023  - Troon Round Table Santa Float going round Monkton Village from 

4:30pm 

Monday 18th December 2023 - P6/7 Christmas Party (pm) - children can come dressed in party clothes 

or bring their clothes in a bag to change into at lunch time. 

Tuesday 19th December 2023 - P4/5 Christmas Party (pm) - children can come dressed in party clothes 

or bring their clothes in a bag to change into at lunch time. 



Wednesday 20th December 2023 - P2/3 Christmas Party (pm) - children can come dressed in party 

clothes or bring their clothes in a bag to change into at lunch time. 

Thursday 21st December 2023 - P1-7 to Pantomime at Gaiety Theatre, Ayr 

EYC Christmas party (am) - children can come dressed in party clothes. 

Friday 22nd December 2023 - School closes for holidays at 2:30pm (EYC pick up from 2:30-3pm) 

Monday 8th January 2024  - EYC and school re-open at 9am 

Community Noticeboard (UNCRC Articles 18, 24, 29 and 31) 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 

Communication (UNCRC Articles 3 and 5) 

 

Communication with parents / carers continues to be of upmost importance to us.   



Important updates / information will be sent to you by email or text message so please check regularly 

for these. 

Instagram is being used for reminders and to share learning in class (2 posts per week per class).  

Learning Journals are used in the EYC (minimum of 1 post per child per week).  You will receive 2 class 

newsletters per year outlining what your child will be learning in class: EYC - P7. 

If you have any feedback, questions (however small) or information to be shared, please phone the 

school on 01292 473456 or email us – Monkton.Mail@south-ayrshire.gov.uk 

If you have any class based / individual pupil concerns, please contact the office to arrange to talk to 

your child’s class teacher or EYC key worker as first point of contact.  In some circumstances, you may 

wish to talk to -  

•Mrs Miller if your child is in EYC, P1, P2 or P3 or Mrs Ramsay if your child is in P4, P5, P6 or P7.  

Please do not email class teachers, HT or DHT directly as they may be out of school with no access to 

emails.  Instead, please contact the school office to make an appoinment or email the school mailbox 

with your enquiry.  It will be passed on and they will respond to you during  school hours usually within 5 

days. 

If you are not happy with the outcome of your enquiry, you have the right to escalate your complaint to 

the authority - https://www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk/complaints/ 

mailto:Monkton.Mail@south-ayrshire.gov.uk
https://www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk/complaints/


Contact Us  (UNCRC Articles 5 and 18) 

 

 

01292 473456 



 

1 -  

Monkton.Mail@south-ayrshire.gov.uk 

 

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/sa/monktonpsandeyc/ 

 

m_p_s_2_r_h  (Primary Instagram) 

mailto:Monkton.Mail@south-ayrshire.gov.uk
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/sa/monktonpsandeyc/


 

EYC use Learning Journals 

 

@MonktonPS – Primary and Early Years  

https://monkton.yourlearningjournals.co.uk/Login.aspx
https://twitter.com/i/flow/login?redirect_after_login=%2Flogin%2F


Our Vision, Values and Aims (UNCRC Article 2 and 

29)                                                                                                                        

 

Our Vision 

At Monkton, we encourage and support every child to be the best they can be.  Our ambition is to close 

the attainment gap by stretching and challenging all children.  Children are encouraged to have high 

standards and be aspirational about their future. A school in the community as well as a community in 

the school.  At Monkton We Fly As High As The Sky! 

 

Prestwick Cluster Values 

For a number of years the school has shared values with the other schools in the Prestwick Academy 

cluster.  These are Honesty, Compassion, Respect, Responsibility and Equality.  The cluster schools have 

also created ‘Our Prestwick Promise’ which is- 

“We aim to work collaboratively across the cluster, supporting and challenging each other to improve 

outcomes for children and young people and to help raise attainment for all. We will work together 

across establishments to support equity and address gaps by sharing time, expertise and resources.  By 

working collaboratively, we endeavor to reduce workload and provide consistent approaches, pedagogy 

and systems to promote high quality learning and teaching.” 



Each year, we create a Prestwick Cluster Action plan which we work together on throughout the school 

session. 

 

Aims 

Fantastic futures for all! 

Learning life skills! 

You have pride in the school! 

 

Hard working children and helpful staff! 

In Monkton, everyone is included! 

Great learning experiences (including play)! 

Heart of the Monkton community!   
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